
----- Forwarded Message ----- 
From: "PETER LE" <peter381@sbcglobal.net> 
To: "Directorshriner@mcwd Org" <directorshriner@mcwd.org>, "Directorcortez@mcwd Org" 
<directorcortez@mcwd.org>, "Directormoore@mcwd Org" <directormoore@mcwd.org>, "Gail 
Morton" <directormorton@mcwd.org>, "Matt Zefferman" <directorzefferman@mcwd.org> 
Cc: "Bruce Delgado" <bdelgado62@gmail.com>, "Kathy Biala" <kbiala@cityofmarina.org>, 
"Medina Dirksen" <cmedinadirksen@cityofmarina.org>, "David Burnett" 
<david.burnett454@sbcglobal.net>, "Lisa Berkley" <lberkley@cityofmarina.org>, "Tom Jennings" 
<tjennings@mpusd.k12.ca.us>, "jeuchida@mpusd.k12.ca.us" <jeuchida@mpusd.k12.ca.us>, 
"Superintendent Diffenbaugh" <supt@mpusd.k12.ca.us> 
Sent: Sat, May 14, 2022 at 10:30 AM 
Subject: May 16, 2022 MCWD Board Meeting 
May 14, 2022 
 
Dear Directors: 
 
The agenda for the Marina Coast Water District Board (MCWD) of Directors meeting of May 16, 2022 
shows that this meeting is a hybrid meeting.  
 
Members of the public can either attend in person at MCWD Office at 920 2nd Ave, Suite A, Marina (if 
this correct?). Or ratepayers can attend this meeting by Zoom or by phone as shown on the agenda as 
follows: 
 
This meeting may be accessed remotely using the following Zoom link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89768695550?pwd=aExTNlVuc3h5cERoWU1SNFR1bjkxQT09 Passcode: 
171822   
 
To participate via phone: 1-669-900-9128; Meeting ID: 897 6869 5550 Passcode: 171822  
 
The agenda shows the meeting starts at 6 pm but it did not show when the open session will start. 
Previous Board agendas always showed the Board meeting  started at 6:30 pm and the open started at 7 
pm. 
 
Therefore, ratepayers may attend this Board meeting at 6 pm and may have to wait until 7 pm or later 
to comment on the open session.  
 
It appears that this is another blatant attempt by the District to frustrate ratepayers and make it difficult 
for ratepayers to attend the open session.  
 
Why? Because at this meeting MCWD Board of Directors will hold a public hearing on the adoption of 
recycled water rates and many ratepayers may want to oppose the subsidies all potable water users 
must pay to subsidize recycled water users at this meeting. 
 
Additionally, ratepayers may oppose to the adopted Recycled Water Rate Study where FAKE amounts of 
recycled water volumes were used. Monterey One Water General Manager provided a March 29, 2022 
letter to MCWD General Manager that shows only 600 acre-feet per year is available to MCWD. The 
1,427 acre-feet per year of recycled water that MCWD used in the study is FAKE, non-existent, not real, 
and imaginary. 
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The above example is unfortunately not isolated.  
 
The District’s website previously showed a link to the adopted Final Report of the Recycled Water Rate 
Study with the correct date of March 29, 2022. When the public asked questions about this final report, 
the District changed the correct date of March 29, 2022 to the incorrect date of January 22, 2022. 
 
Additionally, the agenda for the special Board meeting on May 9, 2022 was not posted on the District’s 
website 24 hours in advance of this special meeting; thus not meeting legal requirements for posting 
Board's agendas on the District’s website. I  checked the District’s website on the morning of May 9, 
2022 and didn't see the agenda. I  also checked the District’s websites on May 7 and May 8, 2022 and 
did not see the agenda for the special Board meeting on May 9, 2022. Your IT staff can check and verify 
when this agenda was posted on the District’s website and when the date was changed and who made 
these changes.  
 
It appears that the District did not check current legal requirements of posting Board's agendas on the 
District’s website,  manipulate and frustrate ratepayers when the Board discusses controversial agenda 
items. 
 
The Board may want to discuss the above issues when the Board evaluates the performance of MCWD 
General Manager at the May 16, 2022 Board meeting during closed session.  
 
I previously emailed the entire Board my comments and questions for the Public Hearing on the 
adoption of Recycled Water Rates on May 16, 2022 and I again ask that my email be entered into the 
records of this Public Hearing.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Peter Le 
 

 



 



 



 



 


